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August 2, 2016


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember McDermott:
On March 19, 2016, Harold Taniguchi appointed Rob Gannon to serve in an acting capacity to direct the Metro Transit Division within the King County Department of Transportation.  

During that period of time, an effort has been underway to identify a list of the qualities needed to secure candidates for appointment to the position. I have confidence that the process we have started will result in selecting a qualified candidate for Council consideration.

Pursuant to Title 2 of the King County Code, please be advised that the acting appointment of Mr. Gannon will extend beyond 150 days.  I have included a motion for the County Council which provides approval for the continued acting appointment of Mr. Gannon during this period.  This proposed legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan goal of attracting and retaining a qualified workforce.



[bookmark: _GoBack]Thank you for your consideration in this matter.  If you have questions, please contact 
Susan Slonecker, Interim Director, Human Resources Division, at 206-477-9488.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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